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The Carroll County Board of Developmental Disabilities held their annual organizational 
meeting Thursday, January 27, 2011 where new members Fred Foit and Raye Oheidhin 
were sworn in.  Melissa Fletcher was again elected President.  Byron Fairclough and 
Jennifer Thomas were elected Vice President and Secretary respectively.  Mrs. Fletcher 
appointed the committees for 2011.  
 
In other business, the Board: 
 

• welcomed visitor, Tara Nicodemus from the Mid East Ohio Regional Consortium 
who presented the Carroll Community Survey findings for the 2010-2011 year; 

 

• heard Superintendent Campbell report the Board currently has a total of 99 staff, 
including all laid off employees, which is a reduction from 105 in 2009; 

 

• adopted the 2011 Operating Budget; 
 

• accepted the 2011 Action Plan; 
 

• endorsed the reopening of the Carroll County Veterans Club Memorial pool; 
 

• voted to increase the rate of a full time classroom assistant from $8.30 per hour to 
$9.17 per hour and to continue to stay at the same hourly rate as a workshop 
specialist. 

 
 
The next regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday February 24, 2011 at 5:30 P.M. at the 
Administration Building. 


